New Year message for kids – Looking ahead 
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Many years ago when I was a child growing up in England, I remember looking forward to Christmas for weeks and weeks beforehand, and it always seemed as though it was taking soooo long to come! It was a holiday that was almost “magical” to us children as we enjoyed the pretty lights, special food and festivities – and of course the giving and receiving of presents! (Obviously for children there is none of the extra stress of trying to buy special food and lots of presents as well as pay the regular bills!) For weeks we had cheerful decorations hanging up in the house, but every year once Christmas was over and life returned to “normal”, we took them down and the rooms seemed bare and empty. Soon it was time to go back to school again and face the cold winter, and there was a feeling of sadness as reality hit me again!
I remember thinking:”Why can’t Christmas last longer?”

Sometimes it is hard to look ahead when good times are behind us and there is nothing special in sight! But as Christians, we should remember that we are not wandering through life with no purpose – our Heavenly Father created each and every one of us because He loves us and has a special purpose for each of us! Psalm 139 tells us that He has known everything about us since before we were born, and He has a plan prepared for us to accomplish His special purpose here on earth. Jesus was born on earth in order to grow up and live his life to show us more about God’s love, and help us know and serve God better. He sent us the Holy Spirit to guide us along the path that God has prepared for us. We may not know or understand much about it, but if we trust Jesus, He will help us through whatever lies ahead.
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So once Christmas is over, we can look forward to seeing what the New Year brings for us. We can look back at all that God has helped us get through during the past year, and know that He is there for us as we move ahead in 2011. The Bible tells us that “Jesus Christ is the same, yesterday, today and forever” (Hebrews 13:8) so we can be encouraged that no matter what comes in the weeks and months ahead, Jesus will be there to help us as we keep our faith in Him – so have a blessed and happy New Year!
